
November 16, 20 11 

Mitchell A. Cheeseman, Ph.D. 
Acting Director 
Office of Food Additive Safety, HFS-200, CFSAN 
Food & Drug Administration 
5100 Paint Branch Parkway 
College Park, MD 20740 

Dear Dr. Cheeseman: 

DuPont Chemicals & Fluoroproducts 
P.O. Box 80702 
Wilmington, DE 19805 

The purpose of this letter is to confirm that E. I. DuPont de Nemours & Co. (the "Company"), as of 
September 1, 2009, voluntarily ceased introduction into interstate commerce and delivery for introduction 
into interstate commerce, and has not and will not hereafter introduce into interstate commerce or deliver 
for introduction into interstate commerce, the products authorized by Food Contact Notifications (FCNs) 
206, 311, and 338 for any use in food contact applications subject to the jurisdiction of the United States 
Food and Drug Administration (FDA). DuPont has never introduced into interstate commerce or 
delivered for introduction into interstate commerce and will not hereafter introduce into interstate 
commerce or deliver for introduction into interstate conunerce, products authorized by FCN 646 for use 
in food contact applications subject to the jurisdiction of the U.S . FDA. 

The Company believes that the large majority of any existing stocks of the neat Food Contact Substance 
(FCS), paper and paperboard coated with it, and food packaged in paper coated with it, held by companies 
further down the supply chain from the Company is no longer available in commerce. 

The FDA has requested additional data to continue the effectiveness of these FCN's; however, in light of 
the fact that the Company ceased introduction and delivery for introduction of these products into 
interstate commerce with no intent to re-introduce these products in the future, we do not believe the 
requested data is necessary. 

The Company acknowledges that FDA may, in its discretion, amend the Inventory of Effective Food 
Contact Notifications with respect to the FCNs listed above in any manner deemed appropriate by the 
Agency to reflect the commitments of this letter, including but not limited to deletion of the FCNs from 
the Inventory or revision of the Inventory to reflect that the products are or will be removed from the 
market. 

The undersigned is authorized to make these representations and commitments on behalf of the Company. 
This letter and the representations and commitments contained herein are and will continue to be binding 
on the Company and its successors and assignees of any rights or obligations with respect to products 
which are subject to the FCNs listed above. 

Sincerely, 

Global Business and Market + rector 

E.I. du Pont de Nemours and Company 




